
At SPS we practice many drills 

including fire drills, tornado 

drills, hold and secure drills, etc. 

All students are given 

instructions and are prepared by 

their teachers ahead of time.

Please take a moment to 

review the Transportation 

Handbook that is linked 

below. This information 

applies to all students who 

ride the bus either daily or 

as part of any school 

function. 

(sports, field trips, etc.)

Transportation Handbook

Meet our Staff

Mr. Ross Principal

Ms. Leslie Vice-Principal

Mr. Wheeler Student Services 

Teacher

Jade McGuire Student 

Counsellor

Mrs. Davis Prekindergarten

Miss Casat Kindergarten

Mrs. Phair Grade 1

Mr. Michelson Grade 2

Mrs. Lundsten Grade 3

Miss Hastings Grade 4

Mrs. Beauchamp Grade 5

Mrs. Mokelki Grade 6

Mrs. Stevenson Grade 7

Mrs. Venter EA

Mrs. Envik EA

Mrs. Groenewald EA

Miss Maddess EA

Mrs. Conradie EA

Mrs. Hardin EA

Mrs. Poppy EA

Mrs. D. Tetrault EA

Mrs. Oberle EA

Mrs. Perron EA

Mrs. Sheldon EA

Mr. Wallis Facility Operator

Mr. Sonen Custodian

Mrs. G. Tetrault Librarian

Mrs. Cote Office Manager

SPS would like to send a warm 

welcome out to all the new 

students and families who have 

joined SPS this year. We look 

forward to getting to know you all.

Please ensure you complete and sign 

all forms and submit student fees by 

September 29th. Copies of all forms 

are sent home with students on 

September 5th. Please review the 

Student Information Verification Form 

and note any changes right on the 

form. If there are no changes, please 

sign and return the form to your child’s 

homeroom teacher.

What’s happening at SPS?
● Kindergarten Day Switch Sept. 

12th & 13th

● Picture Day Sept. 12th

● Tentative SCC Meeting 

Sept. 18th @ 6:30 p.m.

● Terry Fox Run Sept. 22nd

● Muffin Morning Sept. 27th

● Orange Shirt Day Sept. 29th

● All forms and fees due 

Sept. 29th

● No school: Monday, Oct. 2nd

Students in grades 4-7 will be 

provided with a locker and a school 

lock. Students are required to use the 

locks provided and are reminded to 

please keep their lockers locked. 

Locks must be returned at the end of 

the school year.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1EzOUJNRGDFh0Qgn5E53KxTzW_E6AL41v/view?usp=drive_link


Kindergarten Day Switch!

September 12th and 13th

Please see the September 

calendar for Kindergarten Days. 

This switch was made to 

accommodate school picture day on 

September 12th.

SPS will host a Muffin Morning on 

Wednesday, September 27th from 

8:30-9:00 a.m. All students and 

families are welcome to attend.

Since 2013, September 30 has been known 

as Orange Shirt Day, a day to recognize the 

tragic history and long-standing effects of 

residential schools.

SPS will be honouring Orange Shirt Day on 

Friday, September 29th.

If your child has any medical conditions, 

please inform the office as soon as possible.

Please take a moment to read the student planner for information about 

school rules, bell times, etc. The planner can be found at the front of your 

child’s agenda book. For our grade 6 & 7 students, copies of the student 

planner will be sent home on the first day of school.

During the week of 

September 18th - 22nd 

we will be collecting Toonies for 

Terry to be donated to the Terry 

Fox Foundation. Students will 

participate in the school-wide 

Terry Fox Walk on Friday, 

September 22nd.

School Picture Day is Tuesday, September 12th!

Town students are expected to go home for lunch each day if at all possible.



At SPS, our families all have access 

to My School Sask. (MSS) which is 

the program you will receive your 

child’s report card in. Report Cards 

go home twice each school year and 

will be published to the MSS 

Parent Portal for you to view and 

print if you wish.

If you are new to SPS, you would 

have received a username and 

password via email. If you do not 

know your username and password, 

please contact Mrs. Cote. She will 

be happy to help you.
The following links give instructions 
on how to access the report card in 
MSS:
Logging into MSS from a Phone

Logging into MSS from a 
Computer

Video - Logging into MSS from a 
Computer

Attention Parents/Guardians of 

Grade 1 and Grade 7 Students:

Pursuant to section 28(2)(n)(ii) 

of the Local Authority Freedom 

of Information and Protection of 

Privacy Act (LAFOIP), eligible 

Grade 1 and Grade 7 student 

contact information will be 

shared with the Saskatchewan 

Health Authority for the 

Enhanced Preventative Dental 

Services program. 

If you do not want this 

information to be shared with 

SHA, please contact the school 

by September 20, 2023.

The SHA’s Enhanced 

Preventative Dental Services 

team will visit every school and 

colony in Chinook to do a dental 

screening on all Grade 1 and 

Grade 7 students, in coordination 

with the provincial Oral Health 

Program Committee. The dental 

screening gives SHA a chance to 

monitor the oral health of kids 

and determine the oral health 

needs of each school and 

community. The SHA will 

request parent/guardian consent 

for the screendings.

Safety Patrol
Safety Patrol for students in grades 4-7 

will begin again this September. Forms will 

be sent home with students the first week 

of school, and should be returned by 

Monday, September 11th. Being a Safety 

Patroller is an important role at SPS and 

helps to keep our students and families safe 

as they come and go from school. Students 

who sign up for Safety Patrol are expected 

to commit to their duties for the full school 

year, and participate in the Patroller 

Training Day that will be offered this fall. 

Patrollers have the opportunity to gain 

leadership skills, earn Safety Patroller of 

the Month awards, and participate in 

Patroller-only activities throughout the 

school year.

https://docs.google.com/document/d/149jLv7qrn-j6IDLmwigGLBrQgCUyMwtgNz4Mg_yr8EU/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1-c5jqhCwJRuJbwTksV7Fd3JIRYIm9H-LHDZ_YviDb0E/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1-c5jqhCwJRuJbwTksV7Fd3JIRYIm9H-LHDZ_YviDb0E/edit?usp=sharing
https://youtu.be/Ogld76D9URA
https://youtu.be/Ogld76D9URA




Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

1

No school

4

Labour Day

No School

5

Kindergarten
Day 1

6

Day 2

7

Kindergarten
Day 3

8

Day 4

11

Kindergarten
Day 5

12

Kindergarten
Day 1

13

Day 6

14

Day 2

15

Kindergarten
Day 3

18

SCC Meeting @ 

6:30 p.m. (Tentative)

Day 4

19

Kindergarten
Day 5

20

Day 6

21

Kindergarten
Day 1

22

Day 2

25

Kindergarten
Day 3

26

Day 4

27

Kindergarten
Day 5

28

Day 6

29

Kindergarten
Day 1

Muffin 

Morning!

Please note: There is no school on Monday, October 2nd.
October 4th will be the first Kindergarten day in October.


